
COUNCIL NEWS 
 
Grant for Flinders Highway 
Council has been successful in a grant 
application to improve Flinders Highway 
from the Port Lincoln Golf Club entrance 
to Wine Shanty Road, including the 
Pound Lane intersection.  
Council will receive $918,250 – about 
half the total  cost – through the State 
Government’s Local Government 
Infrastructure Partnership Program.  
Work is expected to start in coming 
months. 
 
Waste collection - Easter & April 
school holidays  
Cummins Waste Transfer Station 
Normal operating hours except April 4 
(Easter Sunday) – Closed.  
Coffin Bay Waste Transfer Station  
Normal operating hours throughout April. 
Rubbish bin collection 
Monday waste collection route will be 
collected on Easter Monday as normal. 
Extra kerbside collections will occur in 
Coffin Bay during the school holidays on 
Friday, April 16, and Friday, April 23. 
 

 
 
Dorward Reserve path 
The Southern Maintenance Team has 
laid the last of the concrete path from the 
carpark to the toilet block at Dorward 
Reserve, North Shields. 
 
Mailing list  
Get on the list to receive Council news, 
agenda & minutes. Email 
mail@dclep.sa.gov.au  
 

COMMUNITY 
 
Volunteer Grants 
Federal Government Volunteer Grants of 
between $1,000 and $5,000 are available 
to help community organisations and 

support the efforts of volunteers. The 
grants can be used to buy small 
equipment for volunteers or reimburse 
volunteer fuel, transport or training costs. 
For more information visit  
www.communitygrants.gov.au/grants/vol
unteer-grants-activity-2021-volunteer-
grants  
 
Cummins Walking Track opening  
The Cummins Walking Tracks will be 
officially opened at the Railway Triangle 
Park this Saturday, March 27 at 8.30am. 
Try out the tracks then enjoy a community 
breakfast and coffee in the park.  
 
Badge Day 
ANZAC Appeal  -  Badge Day will be held 
on Friday, April 23,  9am-2pm outside of   
Cummins IGA and Five Loaves Bakery.  
 
Get Out Music & Art Festival 
The second ever Get Out Music & Art 
Festival will be held at the Cummins Oval 
on April 10 from 12pm-9.30pm.  
The festival will include wellbeing 
activities and markets – drumming, 
henna, macrame, nails, face painting and 
massage, food stalls, gladiator ring, 
jumping castle, skate and scooter demos.  
Seven bands will play and a Colabstacle 
race will be held at 3.30pm. BYO chairs 
and drinks, food and soft drink stalls 
available.  
 
The Eyre Peninsula Community 
Foundation scholarships 
Scholarships for 2021 are now open, 
closing on April 9. Two scholarships of 
$2,000 each are available to students who 
completed Year 12 on Eyre Peninsula and 
are moving away from home to study at a 
South Australian university. For more 
information visit  
epcf.com.au/grant-application-forms/  
 
SALT Festival 
SALT Festival will be held across various 
locations from April 16-25. For more 
information and tickets to events visit 
www.saltfestival.com.au    
 
Fox bait distribution 
The Eyre Peninsula Landscape Board 
has fox bait distribution days scheduled in 
the district during March. Please take a 
bucket for collection and contact your 

neighbours 72 hours before you begin 
your baiting program. Landscape Officers 
will be available at the following locations 
from 9.30am to 11.30am. 
 March 29: Kurara Woolshed, Green 

Patch; Fishery Bay Road Fire Tank 
 March 30: Lincoln Rural, Cummins, 

Verran Terrace Depot, Port Lincoln 
 March 31: Verran Terrace Depot, Port 

Lincoln 
 

Author visit 
#1 New York Best Selling author Sean 
Williams will visit the Cummins School 
Community Library from 2pm-4pm on 
April 18 as part of the SALT Festival. 
Sean will be joined on the panel by local 
authors Aileen Pluker and Vanessa 
Tritschler, whose books will be launched 
that week. RSVP by calling 8676 2476. 
 
Colour the Bay stobie pole project 
The Colour the Bay group is looking for 
funds to buy materials, pay for some 
professional work for some of the poles 
and to provide professionally guided 
workshops for all in the community to 
participate in creating the artworks. For 
more information email 
kerrynmcewan@yahoo.com.au or call 
0498 387 961.  To register your interest 
for the mosaic workshops please call 
Jayne Lane on 0438 643 021. 
 
AGMs 
The Marble Range Community and Sport 
Centre will hold its Annual General 
Meeting on April 29 at 7.30pm. 
The Yeelanna Memorial Association will 
hold its AGM in the Yeelanna Hall on April 
12 at 7.30pm. 
 
Volunteer for CFS 
CFS Region 6 is looking for volunteers in 
various roles including radio operations, 
administration and finance. For more 
information please contact Bob on 0429 
425 411. Full training is provided. 
 
Men’s Shed monthly get together 
The Cummins Men’s Shed meets on the 
third Friday of the month for a meal. The 
next event will be on April 16, hosted by 
Fr Kevin and Brian Phelps. For more 
information contact Gordon Modra on 
0427 762 542. 
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